
 
 

Formal Notice of Application for designation of the Parish 

of Sockbridge and Tirril as a Neighbourhood Area 

Westmorland and Furness Council 

Town & Country Planning Act 1990 

Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012 

Notice is given that Westmorland and Furness Council has received from 
Sockbridge and Tirril Parish Council an application under Regulation 5 of the above 
Regulations for the Westmorland and Furness Council to designate the area 
comprising the parish of Sockbridge and Tirril as a neighbourhood area within the 
meaning of Section 61G of the 1990 Act. 

A copy of the neighbourhood area application and accompanying map identifying the 
proposed neighbourhood area can be viewed on the Council's website at 
www.eden.gov.uk/SockbridgeAndTirrilNeighbourhoodPlan or at the following Council 
offices and library during normal opening hours: 

 Voreda House, Portland Place, Penrith, Cumbria, CA11 7BF 

 Kendal Town Hall, Highgate, Kendal, Cumbria, LA9 4DL 

 Barrow Town Hall, Duke Street, Barrow in Furness, Cumbria, LA14 2LD 

 Penrith Library, St. Andrews Churchyard, Penrith, Cumbria, CA11 7YA 

Representations on whether the area is an appropriate neighbourhood area may be 
made to the Council no later than 5pm on 17 April 2025. The Council would prefer 
to receive representations via our online survey that can be accessed via the 
following link: 
consult.westmorlandandfurness.gov.uk/planning-policy/sockbridge-tirril-np  

Alternatively, representations can be made in writing to the Planning Policy team, 
Westmorland and Furness Council, Voreda House, Portland Place, Penrith, 
Cumbria, CA11 7BF or by e-mail to: 
Neighbourhood.Planning@westmorlandandfurness.gov.uk 

Please note that any comments received will be made publicly available. 

Please telephone Westmorland and Furness Council’s Contact Centre Tel: 0300 373 
3300 if you require any further information. 

Gareth Candlin 

Assistant Director Inclusive and Green Growth 

Westmorland and Furness Council 

Thursday 6th March 2025 

Explanatory Note 

Following the introduction of provisions for neighbourhood planning in the Localism 
Act 2011, the purpose of designating an area as a neighbourhood area is so that a 
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neighbourhood plan or neighbourhood development orders can be prepared for that 
area. 


